Dear editor,

We are pleased to submit an original short communication entitled “How frequent is the transatlantic
dispersal of Domestic Pigeons Columba livia domestica? Potential threats for native island birds™ for
publication in Oecologia Australis. In this manuscript, we provide original data and compile available
secondary records of transatlantic dispersal by domestic pigeons, indicating that these events may
occur more frequently than previously thought in literature. The most of the compiled records come
from islands and have several potential implications for native species due the invasive species, which
can carry new pathogens to insular wildlife.

We believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication by Oecologia Australis because
presenting evidence of long-distance dispersal of domestic pigeons into island habitats, gives focus on
a way of spreading invasive pathogens, which has been overlooked by both pigeon breeding
associations and wildlife conservationists.

We confirm that this manuscript has not been published elsewhere and is not under consideration by
any other journal. All authors have approved the manuscript and we have agreed to submit it to
QOecologia Australis.

We suggest the following reviewers:

Severino Mendes de Azevedo-Junior
Email: smaj@db.ufrpe.br
Departamento de Biologia, Universidade Federal Rural de Pernambuco, Brazil.

Leandro Bugoni
Email: Ibugoni@yahoo.com.br
Instituto de Ciéncias Bioldgicas, Universidade Federal do Rio Grande, Rio Grande do Sul, Brazil.

Fabio Olmos
Email: f-olmos@uol.com.br
Biota Consultores Em Meio Ambiente S.A, Sdo Paulo, Brazil.

Marcio Amorim Efe
Email: Marcio_efe@yahoo.com.br
Universidade Federal de Alagoas

Eduardo Alexandrino
Email: eduardoalexandrino@usp.br
Instituto Nacional da Mata Atlantica

Kind regards,
The authors, A/c Gabriel Santos
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